
 
 
 

April 11, 2017 

 

David Heep 

Bluff Springs Lodge 

Hondo, TX 

 

Dear David: 

 

I have just returned home to tackle the issues and opportunities that accumulated while I was away.  

Before digging in to that, I wanted to express thanks for another really great stay at Bluff Springs. 

 

I have been blessed with opportunity to travel and hunt in some truly amazing places.  Nowhere have I 

experienced more fun, finer hospitality, and more reliable dealings than at Bluff Springs. That is the 

reason I try to return with friends every chance I can and why I recommend Bluff Springs without 

hesitation to anyone interested in Texas hunting opportunities or just to experience the Hill Country at its 

best. 

 

David, over the years you have put together all the necessary ingredients to guarantee a memorable stay. 

One feels a part of the Heep family when at Bluff Springs. The atmosphere, food, hospitality, lodging, and 

hunt preparation are first rate.  I have experienced Texas hunting ranches over the past 15 years and 

now I am content to return to Bluff Springs because I know what to expect and what you’ll deliver. 

 

One of the things I value most in life is straight forward and fair business dealing.  With you there are no 

unpleasant surprises, no hidden fees, no unexpected add-ons.  What you agree to is what you get at Bluff 

Springs. 

 

On this most recent visit I noticed that most everything at Bluff Springs is barrier free: Entry doors, interior 

doors, bathrooms and showers, many hunting blinds, even the sighting-in range. Those accommodations 

are not advertised but were included at the outset as a simple courtesy to rolling hunters, especially our 

wounded warriors. You show your determination to keep them in the game.  Thank you for that.  

 

The group I brought last week to Bluff Springs cannot wait to return.  Each one of those guys knows he 

won’t be disappointed. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

Tom Thornton 

 


